VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

MEETING OF THE PRESIDENT AND BOARD OF TRUSTEES

May 13, 2013
Meeting called to order:
7:00 P.M.

Those present:




President:   
Noel Cummings 



Trustee:
Donald Cuttill

 
Vicky Moxley



Larry Rice



Paul Struve




Hugh Rhodes


Attorney:
John O’Connell



Timothy Callahan


Those absent:




Trustee:   
Thomas Christopher



Attorney:
John O’Connell


Pledge of allegiance.
Judge Pat Rogers swears in newly elected Village Trustees:  Mr. Struve, Mr. Cuttill, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the regular Board Meeting on April 8, 2013, as recorded by the Village Clerk.  Motion to approve by Mr. Cuttill.  Second by Mr. Struve.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the Special Board Meeting on April 25, 2013, as recorded by the Village Clerk.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mrs. Moxley.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to file for audit the finance statement for March 2013.  Motion to approve by Mrs. Moxley.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve the payment of bills for the month of April  2013.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mr. Rhodes.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny 2013-2014 Renewal invoice in the amount of $194,286.00 from MICA our health insurance carrier.  Mrs. Salerno notes this is a 40% increase from last year.  There is a clause in our contract that states we must advise them at least six months in advance.  There was not enough time this year to look into other carriers.  However, we will look at other carriers for the next year.  Motion to approve by Mr. Rice.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Resolution #2013-05 for the 2013 MFT Maintenance Program for Streets and Highways.  Mr. Struve states that this year's allotment is $44,570.40 from the Illinois Department of Transportation.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mrs. Moxley.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Ordinance #13-09 Authorizing an Opt-Out Aggregation Program for Electrical Supply Service and Adopting an Electric Power Aggregation Plan of Operation.  This was an issue that was placed on the ballot at the last election and the voters said to offer this to the residents to help reduce the electric bills.  Our obligation with this ordinance is for only one year if it is not what we expected.  Motion to approve by Mr. Rice.  Second by Mrs. Moxley.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Proposal Submitted by Crawford, Murphy & Tilly, Inc., in the amount of $7,000 for Leon Cook Overpass Inspection.  Mr. Struve points out that this is the first inspection done and will be a baseline for what we can expect in the future.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Appointment of Thomas Asta to the Civil Service Commission.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mr. Rhodes.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.
Report from Village Engineer, Jim Cainkar

No Report.
Report from Village Attorney, John O’Connell

Mr. Callahan reports that in reference to the Illinois Aggregation Program, First Energy Solutions will be sending out an informational mailing to all the residents in the Village of Hodgkins explaining the aggregation program and also explaining the cost saving and an opportunity to opt-out of the program.  The range of savings is 5.46% to 6.27%.  It is rumored that ComEd will be lowering their rates but will still be higher than First Energy Solutions.
Report from Chief of Police, Ernest Millsap
Chief Millsap asked for a moment of silence for former Hodgkins Police Officer Bill Johnson who passed away last week.
· Chief Millsap reports that the annual golf outing will be May 22, 2013, to support the FOP.
· Officers worked with Al Mills and his staff during the torrential rains.
· Anti Gang Day at Hodgkins School on April 23, 2013.
· April 24, 2013, was Sgt. Mike Cimino held his last D.A.R.E. graduation.  Sgt. Cimino was given a Special Service Award from the Village for being the D.A.R.E. for the past 3 1/2 years.
· Civil Service Commission attended training on May 4, 2013, training went well.

Report from Superintendent of Public Works, Eric Rice

· Mr. Rice reports that East Avenue project is now back on schedule.
· IAC has another prospect for the freezer department.
· Arrow Corp is doing a large remodel on the north end of their building where UPS once occupied.
· There are plans for a remodel for Ford.
· The water project on East Avenue will continue tomorrow.
· With summer upon us parkway projects will begin.
Report From Building Inspector, Robert Evans

No Report.
Committee Reports:

Finance Committee, Vicky Moxley, Chairman

Have been looking into the banks that manage and hold our money.  We need to make sure that we are receiving the best interest rates available.
Streets and Alley Committee, Paul Struve, Chairman

Mr. Struve reports that there was an historic first with water from the river was high enough that it was across River Road.  We need to look into a second exit in the event of an emergency to that part of the town.
Building Committee, Paul Struve, Chairman

Mr. Struve states there will be a Building Committee meeting with the discussion being the disposition of the Village owned R-1 lots.  Each of the lots will need to be considered individually because of the different characteristics of each one.
Water Committee, Philip Kringlie, Chairman

Mr. Kringlie does not have any immediate report, however, he will be attending a meeting with Mr. ERice this Wednesday.
Police Committee, Hugh Rhodes, Chairman

Mr. Rhodes has a meeting scheduled next week or two with Chief Millsap.
9-1-1 Committee, Ernest Millsap, Chairman

No Report.
Zoning Committee, Larry Rice, Chairman

No Report.
E.S.D.A. Committee, Philip Kringlie, Chairman

Mr. Kringlie personally observed the River Road conditions during the heavy rainfall.  Will be setting up a meeting with Director Mills to be brought up-to-speed on the operations.
Public Relations Committee, Donald Cuttill, Chairman

Mr. Cuttill states that the Aging Well team held the annual Mothers day luncheon last Friday afternoon at the Hodgkins Park District.  Mr. Cuttill thanks the Park District for allowing Aging Well to use the facility.
Mr. Cuttill would also like to thank the Village Office Staff for their help with the Mother's Day luncheon.  They were a tremendous help with the food preparation and decorations.

There is a tour of UPS on June 19, 2013, at 10:00 a.m.  So far there are five people signed up.

Health, Safety and Human Resources Committee, Vicky Moxley, Chairman

· Mrs. Moxley wishes everyone a belated Happy Mother's Day.
· The Park District is testing the splash pad area of the water park.

· Welcome back Sherry Wells whose surgery went well.
Old Business

New Business

Comments from the Audience

The resident who lives at the corner of East Avenue and Cobb has some safety concerns with the parking arrangements along Cobb when it comes to cars turning onto Cobb off East Avenue.  Mr. Struve states that he will convene a Street and Alley Committee to which she will be invited to discuss the matter further.
Mr. Kringlie asked that everyone attend the Memorial Day Services at the Village memorial at 10:30 a.m.  Since he will be out of town, Mr. Rhodes will be officiating this year's Memorial Service.
Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to adjourn.  Motion to adjourn by Mrs. Moxley.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Adjourned:   7:45 P.M.
__________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk

Date Passed:

Voting Aye:



Absent:

Voting Nay:



Abstain:
